THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Environmental Forum held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Northway, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 12 July 2017.
Present:
Councillors Chris Lloyd (Chair), Heather Kenison, David Major, Reena Ranger and one representative from the following organisations:-


Parish Councillor Jane Lay
Abbots Langley Parish Council


Parish Councillor Yessica Gould
Watford Rural Parish Council


Peter Waters

Rickmansworth and District Residents’ Association/Rickmansworth Society

Sally Findlay

Farming Community


Graham Everett
Watford Friends of the Earth and Friends of Croxley Common Moor


Peter Loader

Spokes (South West Herts Cycling 




Group)


Keith Pursall

Maple Lodge Conservation Society

Officers:
Kay FitzGerald, Biodiversity Projects Officer.
Also in attendance: Ewa Prokop Groundwork South (Thames Valley) Programme Manager (Colne Valley Landscape Partnership) and Bob Sherren (Earth Education Resources).
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Angela Killick, Martin Brooks, Kate Turner and Stephen King as well as Parish Councillors Tony Edwards and Liz Burns, Larsen Rivers, David Montague and Matt Dodds.
EF03/17
ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL FORUM HELD ON 12 JULY 2017
	
	ACTION
	LEAD ORGANISATION

	1. 
	To note that the action table summarising the meeting of the Environmental Forum held on 22 February 2017 was confirmed as a correct record.
	ALL

	2. 
	Matters arising:

To note that Peter Waters would represent Rickmansworth and District Residents’ Association and Rickmansworth Society at future meetings of the Environmental Forum and that David Montague would represent the Rickmansworth Waterways Trust.
	ALL

	3. 
	To note that the Environmental Forum thanked Ewa Prokop, Groundwork South’s (Thames Valley) Programme Manager (Colne Valley Landscape Partnership), for the interesting presentation on her work in the Colne Valley and the current Heritage Lottery Fund bid she is working upon.
	ALL

	4. 
	To note/action the following discussion on the role of the Environmental Forum:

Could the Environmental Forum be more productive?

Peter Waters felt that there was great value in bringing the different groups together so they could network and identify issues of common concern.
Cllr. Kenison asked how we could encourage those already invited to the meeting to actually attend – we could ask them why they aren’t attending and if they would send a substitute in their absence.
Do you think we should be doing things differently?
Graham Everett would like to see the remit of the Environmental Forum widened so that it includes areas such as planning and transport, rather than just focussing on wildlife and conservation.
It was mentioned that the farming community, Residents’ Associations and Friends of the Earth do attend the forum and that we would be happy to hear about all aspects of their work.

In general the consensus was that the scope of the forum could be extended to include topics such as sustainability, recycling, transport and planning.
Frequency and timings of meetings

The consensus was that the Forum should still meet three times a year and at 7:30pm in order to enable maximum attendance.
	ALL/TRDC

	5. 
	To note the report from the Biodiversity Projects Officer, including reference to the first stage of consultation on the new management plan for Chorleywood House Estate:
http://www.threerivers.gov.uk/egcl-page/chorleywood-house-estate
	ALL

	6. 
	To note the information exchange that took place between the member organisations present at the meeting including:
	ALL

	7. 
	Graham Everett, Watford Friends of the Earth and Friends of Croxley Common Moor:
The Friends of the Earth are offering Clean Air Kits to monitor air quality – you place the kit in an outdoor location for two weeks before returning to the Friends of the Earth where they analyse the sample and let you know if it is above or below the safe limit.  To find out more and order a kit visit: 

" 
https://www.foe.co.uk/clean-air/clean-air-campaign-order-clean-air-kit

	ALL

	8. 
	Sally Findlay, Farming Community:
Sally mentioned she had recently read Outskirts by John Grindrod.  She said the book is about the Green Belt and provides a detailed and balanced tale whilst being easy to read.
	ALL

	9. 
	Bob Sherren:

Bob mentioned he had a group of children and a supply of trees but was looking for a venue where the children could plant the trees as part of an educational event.  Sally Findlay said that her farm, Woodoaks, would be interested.
	ALL

	10. 
	Peter Loader, Spokes:
Peter informed the Forum that Spokes had led 16 bike rides between March and May, seven of which had started in Croxley Green.  Spokes had also attended the Rickmansworth Festival.
Spokes had cut back some over-hanging vegetation on the Ebury Way near Travis Perkins in Rickmansworth.
Spokes now hold their meetings in the Halfway House.
	ALL

	11. 
	Parish Councillor Yessica Gould, Watford Rural Parish Council:

Cllr. Gould noted that the number of blackbirds had declined in her garden over the years and thought that the use of pesticides was to blame.  She recommended the use of vinegar instead of pesticides.
	ALL

	12. 
	Parish Councillor Jane Lay, Abbots Langley Parish Council:

Cllr. Lay highlighted two forthcoming events in Abbots Langley:
Abbots Langley Gardening Society Autumn Show, 9 September, 2:30pm, in Abbots Langley Community Centre.
Presentation on bees, 21 September, 8pm, in the Manor House Sports and Social Centre.
	ALL

	13. 
	Councillor David Major:
Cllr. Major told informed the Forum that he had seen a white blackbird in his local area over the last two seasons but, unfortunately, it appeared to have succumbed to predation.
	ALL

	14. 
	Peter Waters, Rickmansworth Residents Association and Rickmansworth Society:
Peter had attended the AGM of the Rickmansworth Waterways Trust and can report that the Rickmansworth Festival was a great success, despite the unfavourable weather on the Saturday.
Planning permission has been received for a new Education Centre which, if everything goes to plan, will be completed by the end of next year.
The Waterway Trust has been honoured with a Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service after been nominated by Cllr. Andrew Scarth.  They are just one of five groups in Hertfordshire to receive the award this year and it will be formally presented on 17 August at Batchworth Lock Centre.
	ALL

	15. 
	Any other business:
Cllr. Lloyd informed the Forum that there was to be a garden, which included play equipment and a wildlife element, dedicated to Cllr. Ann Shaw in South Oxhey.  The Garden will be known as the Ann Shaw Garden.  Cllr. Lloyd will be walking 100km in 24 hours to raise funds for Lynda Jackson Macmillan Centre:
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/Chris-Lloyd-100Km-LJMC
	ALL

	16. 
	Speaker for the next meeting of the Forum:

Cllr. Lloyd suggested birds of Croxley Common Moor by Graham Clark.

Cllr. Major suggested hydroponics to grow fruit/vegetables.

Cllr. Gould suggested developments with solar technology.
	TRDC


EF04/17
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Forum noted that the date of the next meeting was Wednesday 8 November 2017.
CHAIRMAN
